GENERAL NEWS FROM HUNMANBY SURGERY

We have had to deal with many problems for most of 2020 and at the moment although there has been some improvement in the reduction of people falling ill in our area I am sure our worries overall are going to take a long time to be resolved. Many people have not known what was happening to the general medical services which we all associate with our own G.P. Surgeries unless we were personally having treatment or tests during the last few months. Hunmanby Surgery is not working to full capacity at the moment as rules around the "virus" do not allow patients to sit together in the waiting room so if you need the Doctor just ring the surgery as before as soon after 8-00am as possible to speak to the Reception where they can advise you what to do. If you cannot get an appointment a Doctor may be able to talk to you on the telephone.

You may have read in the paper that should we need an Ambulance then we will be taken straight to Scarborough or York and not to Bridlington which is all devised to save time and get to a Hospital with the best facilities. It has been on TV recently that more and more services are being taken away from Bridlington Hospital so being taken elsewhere sounds a good idea.

From mid-September Flu Clinics will be starting for patients in the clinical risk groups aged 6 months to under 65, pregnant ladies and those aged 65 and over so ask about appointment. Those in long stay care homes, carers and close contacts of immunocompromised individuals should find out the arrangements by ringing the Surgery 01723 890280.

Edition #380 September 2020 BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

A resident of **Burton Flemina** would like to make other villagers aware of a dangerous dog which has been involved in an incident whereby a smaller dog was attacked. The dangerous dog is a German Shepherd. Residents and visitors are urged to take care when walking their dogs and any concerns should be reported to the **ERYC** Dog Warden

The Editor



Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details:

Tel: 07542874957.

Marian Countryside Access Team Public Rights of Way include footpaths, bridleways and byways both in rural and urban areas. Ordnance Survey maps are useful but they are not always up to date and you should check your planned route is shown on the Definitive Map (legal record) if at all unsure. You can view the East Riding of Yorkshire's definitive map and use it to plan a route on the Walking the Riding page of www.eastridingcoastandcountryside.co.uk . You will also find 100's of suggested routes already listed and information about other ways to access the countryside You can contact us at countryside.access@eastriding.gov.uk There are four main types of public right of way (footpaths being the most common) and which ones you are permitted to use will depend on whether you are walking, cycling, riding or using a motor vehicle. Here is a helpful guide. Public Footpath (yellow arrows) Byway (red arrows) Walkers, cyclists, horse riders, Walkers only riage drivers & motor vehicles Public Bridleway (blue arrows) estricted Byway (plum arrows) Walkers, cyclists & horse riders Valkers, cyclists, horse riders & Please do not cycle on public footpaths as this can result in; civil trespass, surface damage conflict with other users or landowners and could pose a hazard to other users. Always respect the rights and livelihoods of the landowners whose land you may pass through and keep to the public right of way. You can find helpful advice about using public rights of way and how to behave responsibly in the countryside on the Ramblers webpage and in the Countryside Code. www.ramblers.orq.uk EAST RIDING

Items for publication in the Oct issue should reach me by 25/09/20 Contact Margaret Barker - Tel:07966 160267 burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

SEPTEMBER CHURCH SERVICES

2nd	10am	Morning Prayer - ZOOM
6th	11am	Morning Prayer
9th	10am	Morning Prayer - ZOOM
13th	11am	No Service
16th	10am	Morning Prayer - ZOOM
20th	11am	Holy Communion
23rd	10am	Morning Prayer - ZOOM
27th	11am	Benefice Harvest Festival - ZOOM
30th	10am	Morning Prayer - ZOOM
	6th 9th 13th 16th 20th 23rd 27th	6th 11am 9th 10am 13th 11am 16th 10am 20th 11am 23rd 10am 27th 11am

The church is open for Private Prayer & Reflection Please see Noticeboard for details.

THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders.
All your requirements particularly as the
Scarborough shop is closed

THE BODY SHOP

KATE MERCER 01262 470556 07860 478867 kathleenmercer @btopenworld.com

discounts on selected items
NEW CATALOGUE OUT SOON

between Virgo and Scorpio used to be ruled over by the constellation of Scorpio. They called the area the Latin word "chelae", which translated to "the claws" which can help identify the individual stars that make up the full constellation of Libra, since it was so closely identified with the Scorpion constellation in the sky.

According to the tropical system of astrology, the Sun enters the sign of Libra when it reaches the northern autumnal equinox and the southern vernal equinox, which occurs around September 22.

The constellation Virgo has multiple different origins depending on which mythology is being studied. Most myths generally view Virgo as a maiden with heavy association with wheat. In Greek and Roman mythology, they relate the constellation to Demeter, mother of Persephone, or Proserpina, the Roman goddess of the harvest. Another association is with the myth of Parthenos (meaning virgin in Greek), which explains how the actual constellation Virgo came to be.

In the legend, Parthenos is the daughterof Staphylus and Chrysoth emis, and sister to Rhoeo and Molpadia. Rhoeo had been impregnated by Apollo, but when her father discovered her pregnancy, he assumed it was by a random suitor and was greatly ashamed. As punishment, he locked her in a box and threw her in a river. After the terrible fate of their sister, Parthenos and Molpadia lived in fear of their father's terrible wrath. One evening, Staphylus left his

valuable bottle of wine. When they both accidentally fell asleep, one of their swine broke the bottle. Terrified of their father, the sisters fled to a nearby cliff and threw themselves off. But because of his previous

daughters in charge of a very

relations with Rhoeo, Apollo saved his two sisters and delivered them to the safety of nearby cities in Cherronseos. Molpadia ended up in Castabus where she changed her name to Hemithea and was worshipped as a local goddess for many years. Parthenos settled in Bubastus where she was also worshipped as a local goddess. According to another story, Parthenos was a daughter of Apollo who made the constellation to commemorate her death at a young age.

While this is only one myth of the origin of Virgo, she is seen throughout all manner of myths. In Egyptian mythology, the time when the Sun was in the constellation Virgo marked the beginning of the wheat harvest, thus connecting Virgo back to the wheat grain. In Judeo-Christianity, Jesus was born to a virgin in the town of Bethlehem ("bread"); the ancient Zodiac ended in the constellation Leo and began with Virgo. Virgo has the equivalent sign in Indian astrology as the Kanya (which also means "maiden"), and has even been connected with the Virgin Mary

WERE YOU BORN IN SEPTEMBER



September's birthstone is a sapphire, which is associated with loyalty, sincerity and integrity.

Septembers flower is the

aster, which represents love.

Those born in September are either a Virgo (Aug 23 - Sep 22) or a Libra (Sep 23 - Oct 22). Virgos are helpful, dedicated and hardworking. Libras are charming, lovable, fair and

sincere.



Your could share your birthday with Beyonce (4th), Freddie Mercury (5th), Queen Elizabeth 1st

(7th), Agatha Christie (15th), Will Smith (25th) or Horatio Nelson (29th)

September marks the beginning of the ecclesiastical year in the Eastern Orthodox Church. It is the start of the academic year in many countries of the northern hemisphere, in which children go back to school after the summer break, sometimes on the first day of the month.

September (from Latin septem, "seven") was originally the seventh of ten months in the oldest known Roman calendar, the calendar of Romulus c. 750 BC, with March (Latin *Martius*) the first month of the year until perhaps as late as 451 BC.

After the calendar reform that added January and February to the beginning of the year, September became the ninth month but retained its name. It had 29 days until the Julian reform, which added a day.

In 1752, the British Empire adopted the Gregorian calendar. In the British Empire that year, September 2 was immediately followed by September 14.

Libra is one of the three zodiac air signs, the others

being Gemini and Aquarius. In astrology, a broad description of those who are born under these signs are calm, rational, and detached when dealing with situations. The sign of Libra is symbolized by the scales and is associated with the Roman deity *lustitia*. According to the writer Manilius, Roman judges are born under the sign of Libra.

The Moon was said to be in Libra when Rome was founded and this was based on the historical passage, which state "qua condita Roma". Everything was balanced under this righteous sign. Manilius once said that Libra was the sign "in which the seasons are balanced". Both the hours of the day and the hours of the night match each other. Thus why the Romans put so much trust in the "balanced sign". Going back to ancient Greek times, Libra the constellation

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA

Dear Friends

How are you doing? Life has certainly been different over the last few months, who would have thought that almost six months down the line we would still be social-distancing and wearing face masks.

Thank goodness the church is now open, albeit a limited opening, for us to go into and pray or just to sit and be still in God's presence. Our services of Morning Prayer and Holy Communion are up and running and our Zoom services have worked tremendously well. If you have access to a computer, laptop, i-pad, kindle, then you will be able to access the services. We are holding a combined Harvest Festival service on the 27th September at 11am on Zoom, please join us if you can, unfortunately we can't offer digital apple pie!!

The difficult time we have been experiencing has certainly brought out the best and worst in people. Thankfully, the former rather than the latter is more often the case. We have seen many examples of kindness, from collecting shopping and prescriptions to sending jolly messages and chatting, at the correct distance, to friend and stranger alike.

This, of course, is exactly what our Lord Jesus Christ has constantly been telling us to do for years. Love one another, he says, and that means all whom we meet and those we know who can be very difficult to help. He helped lepers, prostitutes, tax collectors as well as farmers, traders and temple dwellers. He had, and still has, so much love for all people and he told us stories of how to show that love ourselves. To follow in his footsteps, to do as he asks, will bring us closer to God, nearer to him and a friend to the folks we help.

So, keep up the good work, we will succeed in our endeavour to beat this virus,

Stay Safe and look after yourselves and each other.

Love & blessings, Revd Barbara

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - September 2020

The Management Committee have agreed that the hall will remain closed until further notice. We have decided to extend and improve the kitchen and the toilets.

We are maintaining the car park and the surrounding grassed areas and are thankful to those helpers who continue to keep the exterior looking good with planting etc.

July 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize; Mrs R Smith £25 2nd Prize Mr K. Andrew £15 £10 4th Prize; 3rd Prize; Mr. G. Naylor Mrs S. Wainwright £5

August 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS

Edna Robson £25 2nd Prize 1stPrize: Barry Staveley 3rd Prize; Howard Nicholson £10 4th Prize Janet Skinn BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 116 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of



the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

GRAND CHRISTMAS RAFFLE

Due to very limited income at present we are going to hold a RAFFLE to be drawn on Saturday 12th December. The tickets are now on sale; £0.50p each; £2.50p a book of 5.

Prizes are £.100.00/£.50.00/£.25.00 in addition to lots more exciting prizes which have been promised or donated.

If you would like tickets, or even if you would like to sell some for us that would be great. Also any donations of prizes would be most acceptable.

The proceeds of this raffle will certainly go towards the Village Hall improvements.

Please contact: Kate Mercer 01262 470556/Carol Skelton 01262 470409 or any other committee member.

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - September 2020

We continue to take advice from Government and regional Networks regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

We are taking bookings for 2021 so please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/ £12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation.



Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 15 September 2020 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

PLEASE NOTE: due to the Covid-19 Restrictions we would ask that members of the public do not attend this meeting. Any matters which you wish to bring to the attention of the Parish Council can be e-mailed to clerk@burtonfleming pc.co.uk by not later

than Friday 4th September 2020. These will then be added to the agenda for the Parish Council to consider at the meeting.

